
PARKING UTILITY 
JANUARY 2011 ACTIVITY REPORT & REVENUE/EXPENSE NARRATIVE 

 
Brayton Lot:  Following five years of discussions, the State of Wisconsin and the Parking 
Utility have reached agreement on the sale of the State’s portion of the Brayton Lot block to 
the Utility.  The purchase was approved by the Common Council, Transit and Parking 
Commission and Plan Commission.  Final approval will occur after the State of Wisconsin 
and the City have signed the lease agreement for the share-ride vans.     
 
MMB/GE Parking Garage:  The work on the rail station parking has been put on hold.  
Attended meetings related to the building of the new subterranean parking garage.  Parking 
Utility planning funds ($1.2M) are in this year’s Parking Utility Capital Budget.  We envision 
a 5-level garage with 1,435 vehicle stalls that starts at the historic portion of the MMB and 
continues below Pinckney Street, ending up at the wall of the Great Dane and Magnus 
buildings.  The RFP for the planning for Block 88 is being taken up at February’s TPC 
meeting. 
 
Multi-space meters:  The multi-space meters opened at Buckeye lot on September 15, 
2010 and at other locations later.  All of the first phase meters are in service.  The machines 
have conducted over 64,000 successful transactions.  The average cash transaction was 
$1.15 and the average credit card transaction was $1.90.  Recent credit card transaction 
analysis indicates an average value of $2.05.  Credit card transactions still represent over 
50% of total transactions.      
 
Revenues (Comptroller’s figures):  In year-to-date comparisons through December (pre-
audit), revenues have increased over the previous year’s revenues by $842K or 7.66%.  
Some of this increase is due to the mid-year rate increase in 2009.  Every major revenue 
area with the exception of interest on investments has increased.  Revenues increased 
approximately 3% in December without rate increases.  Occupancies were up for 2010 at 
Cap Square North, Overture and Campus facilities but down at Gov East and State St Cap.  
Caution: Occupancies at Buckeye Lot are not comparable ‘09 vs. ‘10 due to better survey 
methods now. 
 
Expenses:  Year-to-date expenses through Dec. 2010 indicate a decrease of $4.4M since 
2009, largely due to lack of debt service ($3.6M) following the redemption of our 
outstanding bonds last December.  It is noteworthy that most major categories of expenses 
decreased this year but caution should be used when reviewing these figures since many 
accounts have not been finalized. 
 
Bottom Line:  Increased revenues and decreased expenses have led to an increase in the 
Utility’s operating income.  Caution should be exercised in reviewing these operating results 
since many expense items are year-end loaded.   
 
Memorandum of Understanding with AFSME Local 60 concerning automation and the 
possible elimination of cashier positions:  This MOU was entered into in order to lessen the 
potential impact of these changes.  All of the cashier positions are designated as “at risk of 
layoff” in this MOU.  It provides a method for filling current and future vacancies including 
the use of Limited Term Employees.  It will expire on December 31, 2011 or may be 
extended by mutual agreement on a year-for-year basis. 






























	Parking-Jan 2011 Activity, Rev-Exp & Occupancy Repts, Oct-Nov-Dec 2010 - TPC 02.08.11.pdf
	Parking Cashier MOU Dec 2010.pdf

